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UTILITY RELIEF FOR THOSE AFFECTED BY COVID-19 
The San Bernardino County Rent Relief Partnership is providing rent and utility 
assistance for residents of San Bernardino County who have been affected by the 
COVID-19 pandemic and are behind on rent or utilities. To see if you qualify or for 
more information, within the County - call 211 Ext. 5 -or- outside the County call 
(909) 327-3187 -or- go online to sbcrentrelief.com. 
 

PAUL MILLER HONORED FOR 30 
YEARS OF SERVICE TO THE DISTRICT 
Paul Miller, Field Operations Supervisor, was honored by the Board of Directors at their 
July 15th Board Meeting as they passed a resolution highlighting his accomplishments 
with the District. Paul will be retiring from the District at the end of July.   

  

Board Meeting Highlights 
Regular Board Meetings are the Third Thursday at 6:30 PM 

April - Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent Governor’s Orders, the April Board Meeting was held using 
remote meeting technology. Supervisor Miller was excused and General Manager Huff reported on the 
maintenance issues for the month, preparations for the Deer Lick pipeline project, the arrival of the new hoist for 
the sewer lift station, and operational discussion regarding Master Plan needs. Chief Ozias reported on the Fire 
Department calls, preparations for the ISO inspection, and current recruiting success. In his administrative report 
General Manager Huff reported on the successful new hire at the Utility Worker position and his continued work 
on the Emergency Response Plan. The Board approved joining CalWARN and the State’s Mutual Aid Agreement as 
part of readiness preparation in case of a disaster or emergency. 
May - Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent Governor’s Orders, the May Board 
Meeting was held using remote meeting technology. Supervisor Miller was excused and 
General Manager Huff reported on the maintenance issues for the month and the delays 
to the Deer Lick pipeline project due to material shortages and previously unknown live 
waterlines in the area. Chief Ozias reported on the Fire Department calls, his attendance at a volunteer recruitment 
seminar, and efforts to provide additional weatherization for the fire station. In his administrative report General 
Manager Huff reported on the audit progress, attendance at a rate study seminar, and progress on the 21-22 
budget. The Board discussed additional security measures that could be taken to protect District facilities and 
approved simplification of the coverage compensation for volunteer firefighters. 
June - Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent Governor’s Orders, the June Board Meeting was held using 
remote meeting technology. Supervisor Miller was excused and General Manager Huff reported on the 
maintenance issues for the month and the progress being made on the Deer Lick pipeline and Sewer Lift Station 
Valves projects. Chief Ozias reported on the Fire Department calls for May and that the annual Arrowbear Lake 
Fire Fighter’s Association Picnic will be held August 21, 2021 at Tucker Field in Arrowbear. General Manager Huff 
provided a presentation for the Board regarding the current drought conditions in California and the District’s 
preparedness for those conditions. The Board discussed and approved the upcoming FY 21-22 budget as well as 
associated annual motions and resolutions. 
 

NOTE: THE MOST RECENT FULL MEETING AGENDAS, APPROVED MINUTES, ANNUAL BUDGETS, AND OTHER 
IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS AND NOTICES ARE AVAILABLE ON THE DISTRICT WEBSITE, ARROWBEARWATER.ORG  
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Annual Arrowbear Lake Fire Fighter’s Association Picnic 
to be held August 21, 2021 at Tucker Field in Arrowbear 
The Arrowbear Lake Firefighter’s Association would like to invite 
you and your family to the annual summer picnic being held at 
Arrowbear Lake Park (Tucker Field) on August 21, 2021. Members 
of the fire department will be grilling complimentary burgers and 
hot dogs for all in attendance. There will be games, activities, and 
drawings for prizes. Some of the department’s equipment and fire 
engines will be on site for demonstrations and photo ops. It should 
be a fun filled day for all in attendance and a wonderful 
opportunity to meet your firefighters and neighbors.  
 

Long-time Volunteer Brandon Hannay Retires 
The Arrowbear Lake Fire Department honored long-time volunteer Brandon Hannay for his service to 
the Department and the community. Brandon will be leaving the Department with the rank of 
Engineer. The Department wishes Brandon the best in his future endeavors. 

Sincerely, 
Jim Ozias, Fire Chief        ARROWBEAR LAKE FIRE DEPARTMENT     909-867-3479 

LIKE ARROWBEAR LAKE FIREFIGHTERS ASSOCIATION ON FACEBOOK!  


